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SIVAIJI VASIREDDY

Secretary General

No. FNPO/Rewari Postal Division/Haryana circle dated 17.07.2025

To

The Secretary Posts,
Department of Posts,
Dak Bhawan,

New Delhi - 110001.

Respected Madam,

Subject: Request for creation of Rewari Division by bifurcating Bhiwani and
Gurgaon Divsions instead creation of Division Office at Narnaul-reg.

We, the stake holder union wish to express our serious concern regarding the
recent proposal from Circle Office Ambala for the creation of a new Divisional Office
at Narnaul. We believe that this proposal does not reflect the practical ground
realities and appears to be influenced by personal preferences rather than objective
departmental needs. Such an important decision should be made considering long-
term administrative efficiency, staff welfare, public convenience, infrastructure, and
scope for future growth. The following points are submitted in support of our
request:

Superior Rail and Road Connectivity:

Rewari is a major railway junction, well-connected to Delhi, Jaipur, Mumbai,
and other key cities, with direct train and bus services. The city is also linked by
multiple national highways, providing easy and fast access for both postal staff and
the general public.

Central and Accessible Location:

Geographically, Rewari is centrally located and offers better accessibility for
most surrounding regions. This would reduce travel time and expenses for staff and
allow for smoother operational coordination across the division.

Better Infrastructure Availability:

Rewari already has adequate government infrastructure, departmental
buildings, staff quarters, and better urban facilities. In comparison, Narnaul lacks
similar infrastructural readiness, which could delay the establishment and increase
setup costs.
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Expanding Industrial and Commercial Base:

Rewari is rapidly developing as an industrial hub, with regions like Bawal and
nearby IMT Manesar boosting economic activity. This translates into greater postal
traffic and business potential, justifying the presence of a Divisional Office.

Proposal for Upgrading Rewari MDG:

A proposal is already under consideration for upgrading Rewari MDG to a
Head Post Office. This indicates the department’s recognition of Rewari’s strategic
importance, and establishing a Divisional HQ here would be a logical extension.

Staff Convenience and Public Benefit:

A considerable number of postal staff reside in or around Rewari. Locating the
Divisional Office here would ease commuting, improve morale, and ensure faster and
more reliable service to the public in nearby areas.

Administrative Efficiency:

Due to better communication infrastructure and road links, Rewari would
offer smoother coordination with sub-divisions and field offices, leading to more

efficient divisional administration.

In view of the above all reasons, my Federation requests your authority to
consider the demand of Rewari as HQRs for the proposed new postal division of

Rewari only instead of Narnaul.

Thanking you,

Yours sincerely,

VASIREDDY)
Secretary General

Copy to:
The Member(Personal), Dak Bhavan, New Delhi for information and with a request

to take immediate necessary action.
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